Covid-19 situation on Mongolia. Letter from Prof. Sergelen Orgoi, director of WHO CC MOG-1 in Mongolia
Dear Ronald LaPorte, 

As a director of WHO CC MOG-1 in Mongolia, I would like to express my interest in collaborating the Covid-19 Epidemiologic paper. 

As a start, I would like to inform you about Covid-19 situation on Mongolia, right now:

There are 140 patients diagnosed with Covid-19. 

-26 treated and out of hospital 

-114 still at the hospital.

All 140 patients were transported via Charter flight from other foreign countries (mostly from Russia). 

There are no reported Covid-19 transfer inside Mongolia. 

· Mongolia has adopted the following preventative measures against COVID-19: 

· As of March 10, all foreigners will be denied entry into Mongolia

· Closure of city administration cultural offices, e.g. libraries, museums, and community and cultural centers 

· Closure of schools, universities, cinemas and entertainment centers until September 1.

· Professional and short-term training centers will be gradually opened. These include vocational trainings, language centers, and driving schools.

· School age children are prohibited from appearing in public places

· Prohibition of public gatherings 

· Starting May 1, gyms, swimming pools, tourist camps, leisure centers, hotels, and similar public locations were opened if they meet standards of disinfection and implement social distancing.

· Religious institutions are only allowed to conduct internal activities.

· Bars and karaoke centers are closed for indefinite period and restaurants will operate until 10:00PM.

· The sale of alcoholic beverages is allowed only between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 10 p.m. 

· Visitors to public offices are subject to temperature screenings and required to wear a facemask.

· All flights to/from foreign locations have been suspended

Best regards,
Prof. Sergelen Orgoi  M.D., Sc.D.

Head of the Department of Surgery
Health Sciences University of Mongolia

Vice President
Surgical Association of Mongolia
